BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:   October 16, 2007

James DiMascio called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

Present
          
Absent

James DiMascio


 President



   X

Sara Benscoter


Vice President



   X

Stephanie Champney

Member




   X

Joseph Silvanic


Member






   X

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




   X

Mary Ellerson


Member




   X

Carol Eaton


Superintendent of Schools

   X

Laura Lindsley


District Clerk

             
   X

Mary Hibbard


Assistant Superintendent



X

Others in attendance:   

Nicole Wolfe, Todd J. Hover, Jr., Shawnee Pruitt, Brian Lee, Zach Price, Emily Wheeland, Becky Shrauger, Dan Sweeney, Terry Dean, Connie Newhart, Earl Newhart, Jim Dunham, Marshall Hurd, Darren Ryan, Mike Ryan, Jay Whitelaw, Jeff Isaacs, Murphee Hayes, Fred Rothman, Steve Andrus

Please note:  6:15 p.m. Tour of the Middle School Gymnasium at the Middle School with Rotary Club members  

Dr. Eaton recommended the Minutes of the meeting held on October 2, 2007 be approved.

Moved by Stephanie Champney                       Seconded by Sara Benscoter


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         

APPROVED

Commendations

Dr. Eaton commended:

· The High School staff, students, and administration for the very successful Homecoming events over the last weekend.

· The High School staff, students and administration for the Open House held on Thursday, October 11, 2007.

· The Caryl E. Adams Primary School for its first Beddy-Bye Times, October 4th and 11th.  Mrs. Wolfe provides the district with pictures of students and staff for this event.

· The High School Marching Band for its third place award in the Columbus Day Parade held in Binghamton on Monday, October 8, 2007.

· Mandy Gyles, grade 3, for the Classroom of the Day on NewsChannel 34 during the week of October 8th.  

· Mrs. Mary Hibbard and her Fall Festival Planning Committee for their work in organizing this year’s Festival for October 27, 2007.  Many activities and events have been added.

· Dr. Eaton commended the Board of Education members for their service to the Whitney Point Central School District. Attached is a proclamation from Governor Spitzer in recognition of School Board Recognition Week, October 22 – 26, 2007.

Correspondence 

Letter regarding the alumni organization

Thank you letters/notes from Retirement Party

Policies 

None at this time

Comments from the Public

1.  OLD BUSINESS  
b.  Rotary Club of Whitney Point

Members of the Whitney Point Rotary requested the opportunity to speak with the Board regarding continued use of the MS gym for roller-skating.  Information distributed to club members is enclosed.  No information has been provided by the Rotary Club for this presentation.

Mike Decker spoke on behalf of Interact. Conversation ensued on location of roller skating activity. The Board of Education requests time to make decision and investigate further. Dr. Eaton recommended creating sub-committee to investigate alternative leadership opportunities.

a.  Facilities Update:  Current Renovation Phase and Planning for the Second Renovation Phase

Dr. Eaton, Mrs. Hibbard, and Mrs. Lindsley reviewed progress that has occurred since the last Board meeting on October 2, 2007. Review of information regarding the Sanitation Project materials will be presented.  Recent updates are attached to this agenda as they become available.

c. Renovation Project

The monthly Update Phase 1 – renovation Project, 9/17/07 – 10/12/07. See attached information.

2.   NEW BUSINESS 

a.   Maintenance Report for the School District

Mr. Eddie Maslin, Mr. Terry Dean, Mrs. Lindy Thorn and Mr. Roger Billings reviewed their work from the summer 2007 to maintain the district’s facilities and also to review their work to support the Renovations during this summer.  Reports are attached to this agenda.  This was also the last Board meeting where Mr. Maslin will report as our Facilities’ Director.

b.   Field Trip Request

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Eighth Grade Field Trip proposal from Kim Becker and Stephanie Hodkinson, to Washington, D.C. Please see attached materials.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained            APPROVED

c.   Committee on Special Education 

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached recommendations of the Committee on Special Education.   Please consult the explanation for all placements as needed.

Moved by Sara Benscoter

Seconded by Mary Ellerson

5 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained           APPROVED

d.  Financial Report for 2006-07, Audit Report

Board members received this report at the last Audit Committee meeting.  Dr. Eaton recommends Board approval of this report for 2006-07 and its recommendations for improvement. Jerry Mickelson will present at the November Board meeting.

Moved by Stephanie Champney


Seconded by Sara Benscoter

5 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained      

  APPROVED

e.   Budget Transfers from 2006-07 Budget
Dr. Eaton recommends Board approval of the budget transfers from the 2006-07 school year.  The transfer information is attached.

Moved by Sara Benscoter

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye     0 Nay     0 Abstained        APPROVED

f.     Appointments

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval for the following Winter Coaching positions. Information is attached.

Boys 8th Grade Basketball – Tim Pisarczk

Boys 7th Grade Basketball – Jahn Greenfield

Cheerleading – Mary Snyder

Moved by Mary Ellerson

Seconded by Stephanie Champney

5 Aye  0 Nay 0 Abstained

 APPROVED

g.
 Broome-Tioga-Delaware Health Insurance Consortium

Information regarding the meeting on Friday, November 2, 2007 for the Trustees of the Broome-Tioga-Delaware Health Insurance Consortium, information attached.

Public Comment

Steve Andrus, Bill Dean, Eric Brundage, and Todd Sefton were commended for the work they have done on the wireless system. Todd Sefton solved a problem that the district was experiencing.

For Your Information

None

Executive Session 

None required

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 p.m.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Sara Benscoter

5 Aye 0 Nay 0 Abstained

Approved

Future Board Dates:


November 6, 2007:

Renovation Update





Facilities Planning Committee Update





Sanitation Project Report





Financial Report

November 20, 2007:

Renovation Update





Sanitation Project Report





Whitney Point Intermediate School Report





2007-08 Budget Calendar
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